
 
 

STEVENAGE BOROUGH COUNCIL 
 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (VARIOUS ROADS IN LONGMEADOW AND ROEBUCK 
WARDS, STEVENAGE) (RESTRICTION OF WAITING) AND (REVOCATION) ORDER 2021 

and 

THE BOROUGH OF STEVENAGE (BROOK DRIVE, HOLLY LEYS, KNEBWORTH GATE AND 
MANDEVILLE, STEVENAGE) (PROHIBITION OF VERGE AND FOOTWAY PARKING) AND 

(REVOCATION) ORDER 2021 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Stevenage Borough Council, acting as agents for the Hertfordshire 
County Council and after consultation with the Chief Officer of Police proposes to make the above named 
Orders under Sections 1, 2, and 3 of the Road Traffic Regulation Act 1984.  

These Orders are proposed in order to facilitate the passage of traffic on the roads, by preventing 
hazardous or obstructive parking from taking place, and to maintain and improve the amenity of the area 
by preventing damage to verges and footways caused by parking, in certain locations. They will also allow 
parking in certain locations where it has previously been prohibited, to enable parking without causing an 
obstruction and to maintain and improve the amenity of the area for residents. 

The effect of The Borough of Stevenage (Longmeadow and Roebuck Wards, Stevenage) (Restriction of 
Waiting) Order 2021 would be to prohibit parking Monday-Friday between 8.30-9.30am and 2.30-3.30pm in 
part of Park View cul-de-sac serving numbers 28-34 and to prohibit parking at any time at locations in: 
Ashdown Road, Balmoral Close, Blenheim Way, Broad Oak Way, Broadwater Crescent, Brook Drive, 
Caernarvon Close, Fellowes Way, Hertford Road, Holly Leys, Lodge Way, Woodland Way and Windsor 
Close as set out in Schedule 1 and 2 of the Order. A further effect of this Order would be to revoke 
restrictions of ‘no waiting at any time’ in part of Blenheim Way as set out in Schedule 3 of the Order.  

The effect of The Borough of Stevenage (Brook Drive, Holly Leys, Knebworth Gate and Mandeville, 
Stevenage) (Prohibition of Verge and Footway Parking) and (Revocation) Order 2021 would be to prohibit 
parking on verges and footways in Brook Drive and to revoke the verge and footway parking prohibition in 
Knebworth Gate and in parts of Mandeville and Holly Leys as specified in the Schedules of the Order. 

Full details of these proposals are set out in the draft Orders which, together with plans and a statement of 
reasons for proposing to make the Orders, can be examined during normal opening hours at the Council’s 
offices in Daneshill House. Details can also be viewed on the Council’s web site at 
https://www.stevenage.gov.uk/proposed-traffic-orders. 

For general enquiries about these orders, please contact Liviu Azoicai via email at tro@stevenage.gov.uk 
or by telephone 01438 242 242. 

Formal objections to the proposals, stating the grounds upon which they are made and the names and full 
address of the person making the objection should be in writing to Stevenage Borough Council, at the 
address below or via email to tro@stevenage.gov.uk before 18 June 2021. Comments in support of the 
proposals will also be received during this time. 

M Partridge, Chief Executive, Stevenage Borough Council, Daneshill House, Danestrete, Stevenage, SG1 
1HN. 

27 May 2021 
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